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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement

1. This matter comes before the Commission for consideration of a Motion to Extend Time Limits (Motion) filed by the Union Pacific Railroad Company (UPRR) on July 12, 2012, requesting an extension of time to file its status report and an extension of time to complete the closure of the Columbine Street crossing.  

2. By Decision No. R11-1000 in Docket No. 11A-338R mailed September 15, 2011, the Administrative Law Judge required that if the crossing closure was not complete by March 31, 2012, UPRR was to make a filing on that date explaining the status of the work in progress.  

3. UPRR states in its Motion that UPRR counsel only recently found out that the closure was not complete and requests that the Commission grant UPRR an extension of time to July 12, 2012 to file the progress report.

4. UPRR states in its Motion that the City and County of Denver and Denver Transit Partners entered into an agreement to construct an alleyway in the northeast quadrant of the crossing and to construct hammer head turnarounds on the south side of the tracks.  These elements were not part of the UPRR application.  UPRR states that under information and belief, the property necessary to construct the hammer head turnaround has not been acquired on the south side of the crossing.  The property should be available sometime this fall.  Construction on the alleyway on the north side of the crossing is progressing.

5. UPRR states that the aforementioned elements are out of their control and while they could close the crossing, the City and County of Denver would not consider that to be desirable.  UPRR therefore requests that it be granted an additional 90 days from the completion date of the hammer head turnaround.

6. We will grant UPRR’s Motion with a requirement that UPRR make a filing with the Commission informing the Commission when the hammer head turnaround is complete within ten days of completion.  We will expect this filing no later than December 21, 2012.  If construction is not complete, we will require UPRR to file a progress report on this matter.

7. Now being duly advised in the matter, the Commission finds good cause has been stated and will grant the Motion pursuant to the discussion above.

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. The Motion to Extend Time Limits filed by the Union Pacific Railroad Company (UPRR) on July 12, 2012 is granted.

2. UPRR shall file notice of completion of the hammer head turnaround with the Commission within ten days of completion, but no later than December 21, 2012.

3. If the hammer head turnaround construction has not been completed by December 21, 2012, UPRR is required to file a progress report on this matter.

4. The Commission retains jurisdiction to enter further orders as necessary.

5. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
August 8, 2012.
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